
29/09/2020 

MR Gabrielle Dowling 
41 - 43 Campbell ST 
Manly Vale NSW 2093 
Gabrielle.dowling@hotmaill.com 

RE: DA2020/1097 - 0 Campbell Parade MANLY VALE NSW 2093

I plead that this proposal not go ahead. 

I live with my husband and newborn child in this street. Like hundreds of other residents we 
deal with constant traffic due to the use of Passmore Reserve during the day, Mackellar Girls 
High and people taking the "backway" around Manly Vale. 

There are increasing parking issues too, as the hundreds of residents rely on street parking -
particularly after 5pm. The prospect of having up to three sporting matches or training sessions 
occurring during an evening would break an already strained parking situation. 

Another major concern is the noise. Residents in Campbell Pde can already hear noise from 
Nolan Reserve. The impact on our rest and sleep would be significant. 

I feel particularly concerned for my fellow neighbours who have apartments directly facing the 
oval who would be subject to light pollution. Two of these apartment blocks back on to the oval 
with no road division. I would estimate that the distance between the football field and their 
windows would be around 40-50 meters. 

Surely the hundreds of residents in Campbell Pde should be entitled to some respite of an 
evening from the constant noise of whistles and yelling, traffic and parking congestion and light 
pollution from Passmore Reserve? Is it reasonable to think that residents living and working 
within their homes should be subject to these issues for 12 hours per day, 7 days per week?

Gabrielle Dowling
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Subject: Online Submission


